First Baptist Church Tillsonburg Annual General Meeting February 7, 2021

Opening Prayer and Welcome:  Pastor Steve Amorin – John 17 and Ephesians   - Communion was held. 
Quorum: As this was a virtual meeting, people registered for this meeting online.    Dave Shields announced yes we have a quorum 
Motion:  A motion was made to amend the Agenda to have a quorum.  Thanked Bob Hodgson for his years of service as the chair of the Care Team.   Judy Kingsbury motioned, Ron Belanger seconded.   Carried. 
Motion:  To accept the September Congregational “updates” as we could not have a meeting due to the Covid 19 regulations in place by the Government.    Rick Young motioned, Doug Babbey seconded.  Carried
Business Arising: No business arising from the September Update.   
Remembrance: Elaine Csire read the names of those who have passed on to be with our Heavenly Father.   A moment of silence to remember each of them was held.  
Communication Team: - Bryan McBride 
Thanked everyone who was involved in our new building project.   The building is finished other than a few small items that should be completed this coming week by PK Construction.   Praise God.  
Financial Report for 2020 – Rayburn Lansdell  
As we all know, 2020 was an unexpected year with many challenges and changes presented to
us at a personal level and as a congregation. However, 2020 was also a very exciting year for
FBC as our new building construction was in full swing. Even though Covid-19 restrictions
continue to keep us from meeting in our new building, what a thrill it was for many of us to go
through the building in December during the Open House as well as to gather on December 24 th
for our first Christmas Eve services prior to the provincial lockdown.
Financially we have done well as a congregation. Your generous support of FBC ministries and
your contributions to the new building through the Stepping Forward campaign has allowed
FBC to move forward in a year where a lot of ministries shifted into neutral and some had to
stop their ministries altogether.
Our donations fluctuated throughout 2020 and there was a slight decline in our total giving
compared to 2019, but our expenses also were lower as we didn’t have rental expense at the
Community Centre for most of the year. FBC received financial aid with government subsidies,
the Canadian Emergency Wage Subsidy (CEWS) and a rental expense subsidy.
Our December financial statements are not finalized at the time of this report, but I believe the
following are very close estimates to give you a picture of our FBC finances as of December 31:
December 31, 2020	 Income			 Expense 		Balance
Benevolence Fund	 $ 9,800 		$ 5,490 			$ 4,310
General Fund		 $212,840		 $172,730 		$ 40,110
Governments Subsidies	 $ 19,270		 $ 19,270 		$ 0
Memorial Fund		 $ 4,550			 $ 0 			$ 4,550
Missions Fund		 $ 24,400		 $ 20,980 		$ 3,420
Total 			$270,860 		$218,470		 $ 52,390
Building Fund Revenue 2020
Stepping Forward Campaign: $284,390
Contingency Donations: $ 8,129
Interest &amp; HST Rebate: $ 70,101
Total Building Fund Revenue: $362,620
The total expense for the new building has not quite been finalized at the time of this report,
but because of the generous support of our FBC family, we are anticipating a much lower
amount to be borrowed from Kindred Credit Union.
Thank you FBC family for your generous support of the ministries of our congregation.
Rayburn Lansdell
Treasurer, FBC
Motion: to accept the 2020 Financial Report as presented.  Judy Kingsbury motioned,  Jim Hill seconded   Carried.   If anyone would like a copy of a more detailed report, please let Rayburn know. 
Budget for 2021 – Rayburn Lansdell 

Motion: to approve the 2021 budget which is showing a deficit of 1,175.00     Deb Young Motioned, - Andrea Harley seconded - Carried 
Motion: to appoint Bossy Nagy Geoffrey Chartered Accountants to review the accounts and financial statements of FBC Inc. for the fiscal year 2021 and prepare 2021 Notice to Reader.  Jim Hill motioned, Gary Gordon Seconded.  Carried.
Nominations for the Board of Deacons:  
Motion:  to appoint Jan Ebert to a 3 year term on the Board of Deacons.  Judy Kingsbury motioned, Deb Young Seconded.  Carried. 
Deb Young has been chosen by Board of Deacons to serve as Chair. 
WE can now accept additional nominations for the Board of Deacons
WE gratefully acknowledge the completion of consecutive terms on the Board of Deacons of Judy Kingsbury.  
Nominations for Board of Directors.  A list of the Structure and Appointees for 2021 can be found in the Annual Report
Motion:  to appoint Gary Gordon to a 3 year term on the Board of Directors.   Gary Hunt motioned, Sal Lansdell seconded.  Carried
Motion: to appoint Grant Mitchell to a 3 year term on the Board of Directors.  Rayburn Lansdell motioned, Marlene Buck seconded.  Carried
Motion:  to appoint Irene Clarkson to a 3 year term on the Board of Directors.   Andrea Harley motioned, Judy Kingsbury seconded.   Carried. 
Motion:  to appoint Rayburn Lansdell as the Chair of the Board of Directors.  Elaine Csire motioned, Andrea Harley seconded.  Carried
Motion: to appoint Andrea Harley as Secretary to the Board of Directors.  Rayburn Lansdell motioned, Elaine Csire seconded.  Carried 
Rayburn Lansdell thanked the outgoing Directors.  Elaine Csire, and Jim Hill.
New Business:  
CBOQ Delegates - Delegates to CBOQ Assembly, Mississauga – June 10-12 2021.  FBC has 3 voting delegate spots allocated.  Deb Young and Dave Shields agreed to attend.   Expenses are paid by FBC.  
Oxford Brand Association Annual Meeting: - Delegates for Oxford Brant Association:  Deb Young and Dave Shields agreed to attend.  Expenses are paid by FBC.  
Motion:  to accept the 2020 Annual Report as printed.   Deb Young motioned, seconded by Grant Mitchell.  Carried.  This year due to Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions, reports from Teams or Committees were emailed or mailed out. 
Pastor Reports:
Pastor Steve Amorin:   So excited to start doing church in person.   Feb. 14 will be the start of live stream at 11:00 a.m. and at this time the Covid restrictions will allow 10 people to be present at a worship service. 
Sabbatical has been approved for Pastor Steve.   The Directors have put a policy for Sabbatical in place for future.    Pastor Steve has requested a 7 week sabbatical and 3 week vacation added on for a total of 10 weeks.   He will return refreshed and renewed. 
Dave Shields:  Thanked everyone for the positive feedback for the role of the children in the services.  He too is excited to have people in our new building.   
Deacon Ministry Team Reports
Care Team – Marlene Buck - Thanked Bob Hodgson for his leadership over the past number of years.  The Care Team will continue to phone people during the covid-19 restrictions 
Discipleship – Jan Ebert - looking forward to encouraging life groups to walk with Jesus and grow stronger in community. 
Mission & Evangelism – Deb Young -The Mission Team communicates online to allocate the Mission Giving Funds for the next few months.   Hopefully we will meet as soon as the restrictions are lifted.   Due to Covid 19 none of the Evangelism events that we usually have a presence at are not happening.  Again once the Government restrictions have been lifted we hope to open our church building up to the community for Movie Nights. 
Elaine Csire inquired about offering virtual Alpha.  Deb Young has had several meetings with Alpha Canada to talk about online Alpha.   Would be interested if someone would host.   Deb Young does not feel that is something that she would be able to do.  
Prayer – Sal Lansdell 
Quoted Romans 8 verse 27  
Hands in Mission – Joan Cain asked Sal to read a letter from Friendship House to HIM acknowledging their donations.    See the list of goods HIM have distributed in the Annual Report.   
Hilda Lindsay Mission Circle - Sherrill Babbey   Not been able to meet due to Covid restrictions.  Everyone has been faithful in their giving during this time.   This is the 100 Birthday of Hilda Lindsay Mission Circle.  
Adult Fellowship – Gary Hunt - see information in Annual Report 
Chair of Board of Deacon – Judy Kingsbury 
 I would like to thank each of you for your continued love and support during my time as chair of deacons. We have all worked side-by-side not always in agreement, but always in love. We have had to find ways to adapt to the changes and uncertainties of our way of living in these challenging times.
With the loss of my husband Fred and my stepdad Alex, life has not been easy nor the same… But with your love and prayers and kind words of encouragement I have been able to move forward and continue to seek God‘s direction for me.
As you know Deb Young has been chosen by the deacons for the position of chair. She has a kind and understanding spirit and a passion for the Lord. Thank you for your friendship, thank you for your love , And may God continue to bless each of you.  Sincerely Judy 

Chair of Board of Directors - Elaine Csire  
What an exciting time for FBC! We can drive over to Harvest Ave and actually see
the new building. We have toured the new building and some of us attended a
Christmas Eve Service. We look forward to gathering together to worship again
when the pandemic is behind us.
We have had a good financial report from Rayburn…and an update from Rick and
the Communication Team. We are so thankful for their dedication and hard work
to see this project through. We have all received a letter from the Treasurer
explaining that the Stepping Forward Campaign has concluded with the completion
of the new church building. We are asked to continue our fund-raising strategy to
address debt repayment. Consider the options as outlined on the New Building
Debt Elimination Card enclosed with the letter to continue supporting the project as
you are able.
I would like to thank all the volunteers who generously give of their time and
talents to serve in various ways at FBC. Their faithfulness has saved countless
dollars as they take care of things behind the scenes. What they do is very
important.
The Board of Directors are grateful for all your support and prayers as we follow
God’s lead and make a difference for the Kingdom of God for generations to come.
2 Corinthians 9:7 “Each of you should give what you have decided in your heart to
give, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.”
I want to take this opportunity to thank each of you as you have supported me as
Chair of the Board of Directors. Your kindness and prayers are so appreciated. I am
especially grateful for the directors, (most recently, Gary Hunt, Jim Hill, Andrea
Harley, Rayburn Lansdell) and the pastors and Deacons who have stood beside me
these last few years as we have managed the affairs of FBC. It is with some sadness
that I am resigning…but I sense that I have finished the work God called me to do as
a director…and look forward to what He will have for me in the future. I am often
reminded of what a privilege it is to be a part of this church family.     God bless you,
Elaine Csire, past Chair (President), Board of Directors.

Closing Prayer – Sal Lansdell
Motion: to adjourn the meeting by Jim Hill 
    

